

SECOND CYCLE FINAL TEST

Put these sentences into the *past simple* using the past of the verb *to be* (**was/were**). Ex.:

0. I'm at home. → I was at home.
1. Jane and Michael are tired. → _____
2. She's in the park. → _____
3. It's a sunny day. → _____
4. You're late. → _____
5. They aren't hungry. → _____

Complete the sentences with a verb from the box in the past simple form.

Break	Swim	Have	Make	Sit	Write
Spend	Buy	Drink	Lose	Wash	

0. He spent all his money last week.
1. She _____ a cake an hour ago.
2. She _____ a hat last week.
3. The boy _____ a letter yesterday.
4. They _____ in the sea for an hour.
5. They _____ a lot of Coke last night.
6. She _____ her arm last week.
7. She _____ a bath two minutes ago.
8. He _____ his wallet last night.
9. She _____ on the old chair a minute ago.
10. She _____ the clothes yesterday.

Complete the sentences with the past continuous form of the verbs in brackets. Ex.:

0. It was very cold. The sun wasn't shining. (not/shine).
1. He wasn't sleeping. He _____ (look) at the ceiling.
2. They were having a rest. They _____ (not/work).

3. They were very happy. They _____ (enjoy) the party.
4. He was at home. He _____ (watch) a movie on TV.
5. She _____ (drive) so fast when the accident happened.

✎ Write sentences using **Be able to** and the verbs in the box. Ex.:

run for 300 km	speak Chinese	walk on her tiptoes	sing like a bird	Use the laptop
----------------	---------------	---------------------	------------------	----------------

0. I am able to swim across the pool.

1. _____
2. _____
3. _____
4. _____
5. _____

✎ Choose the correct question tag for each sentence. Ex.:

0. Linda has never gotten in touch with you, _____?

- a. doesn't she? b. does Linda? c. hasn't she? d. has she?

1. Paul never comes to class on time, _____?

- a. doesn't he? b. does he? c. did he? d. didn't he?

2. The answer isn't right, _____?

- a. is it? b. are they? c. isn't it? d. is the answer?

3. We didn't write those letters, _____?

- a. did we? b. don't we? c. do we? d. does she?

4. I'm very late, _____?

- a. will you? b. shall we? c. aren't I? d. am not I?

5. I'm not stupid, _____?

- a. am not I? b. am I? c. aren't I? d. don't I?

☞ What are you going to do on your next holidays? Write a short paragraph to answer the question. Use **be going to**. Ex.: *On my next holidays, I am going to go to the beach...*

☞ Read the following story and then choose the correct answer to each question below.

Gladys was at school in a small, quiet town in England. She was sixteen years old, and her father and mother were poor, and their house was very small. Maisie was Gladys's friend. She went to that school as well. Gladys said, "*Maisie, I'm going to find a very rich man and I'm going to marry him. Then I'm going to have a beautiful house and a large garden, and a lot of clothes, and a lot of money.*" Maisie smiled and said, "*Where are you going to find a very rich man, Gladys? There aren't any in our town.*" But Gladys was a very pretty girl. Her eyes were blue, and her hair was black and soft. She went to London, and then she went to America. She found a tall, very rich man there, and she married him. She was twenty-two years old then. Then she and her husband went to England. They went to Gladys's old house, and Maisie came there. Gladys said, "*I've married a very rich man, Maisie, and I've got a beautiful house and a large garden and four gardeners. And I've bought a lot of clothes and I have money as well. My husband's got a plane too, and he flies it!*" Maisie said, "*A lot of people have got planes and fly them, Gladys.*" "In their house?" Gladys asked.

1. Were Gladys's father and mother rich? a) No, they were not. b) Yes, they were.
2. Did Gladys want to work in her small, quiet town? a) No, she did not. b) Yes, she did.
3. Who did Gladys want to marry? a) A rich man. b) A tall man.
4. Were there any very rich men in Gladys's town?
a) No, there were not. b) Yes, there were a lot. c) Yes, there were some.
5. Did Gladys marry in London, or in America? a) In London. b) In America.
6. Was her husband a short man? a) No, he was tall. b) Yes, he was.
7. Where did Maisie see Gladys again? a) In America. b) In London. c) In their small town.
8. Who flew the plane in this story? a) Gladys did. b) Gladys's husband did.